Court Improvement/Permanency Enhancement Group
Minutes

5 November, 2009

In attendance:
Jeff Heckman, Jami Webster-Hall, Cathy Smith, Rob Schiffman, Martha Ross, Elizabeth Richmond, Michelle Spanbauer, Jessi Esterling, Pam Perrilles, Gretchen Taylor,  and Trish Redman

1) Review PEP Data   
Prior to the meeting, Taylor had a conversation with DCFS management regarding the Permanency Enhancement Data. It was determined the best course of action was to invite Cynthia Richter, DCFS Quality Assurance, to the next meeting and allow her to present any data.  If there are questions regarding the information, Cynthia will be in a much better position to answer them.  Taylor will arrange for Ms. Richter to attend the next meeting (done… meeting 1/28…. Peoria County Board Room, 4th floor, old side, courthouse).

2) Back to Basics- TDM’s and Family to Family process
Taylor, Spanbauer and Richmond explained to the group the upcoming Family to Family Team Decision Making training.  They stated the Department now had a TFM facilitator hired and Taylor would continue to serve as back up.  TDM’s will be conducted on cases in which there is an imminent risk of placement, intact cases where there is an imminent risk of disruption, as well as dually involved youth.  

Taylor stated she had a meeting scheduled with Jeanne Howard, ISU, regarding the Permanency Enhancement Action Plan. Taylor will report on the meeting in January. 
Perrilles stated Juvenile Justice Council is planning a Peace Summit for early March. It is possible this committee or Family to Family can be involved with that conference also. Information will be shared between the groups regarding this.

3) Court Issues

a. Need more certified GAL’s; lack of training  
A big issue with Peoria Court is lack of trained/certified GAL’s. The Juvenile Statute is very clear all guardian ad litems must received special training and certification. We need more due to the complexity of cases and conflicts which often occur with attorneys.  Taylor will explore with AOIC if there is any upcoming training available for attorneys.
b. Judges rotating in January
Judge Richard McCoy will be coming to Juvenile Court Room 424 in Peoria County as of the first of January 2010. Judge Kelley will be rotating to DUI Court.
4) DCFS Issues

a. Training for POS/DCFS supervisors… pilot project
Due to the high level of worker/supervisor turnover within the private agencies, there have been several issues with the court of lack; including lack of reasonable efforts finding, biased reports, failure to appear, etc.   Taylor along with Agency Performance Team supervisor Kenn Janssen, began looking at a training which would focus on supervisors as opposed to staff.

The DCFS training division has now taken on this project and has written a new curriculum regarding court reporting and bias.  Lutheran Social Services supervisors will receive the training on November 19th as a pilot project.  Once the training is assessed and feedback received from the group, the training will be rolled out to other agencies in Peoria.  Virginia Holwell will be conducting the first portion of the training regarding bias; Jami Webster-Hall will be conducting the court piece which will include testifying and the like. Taylor will be present to assure particular issues are addressed such as late addendums, attendance in court, and other issues specific to Peoria County.

b. Community partner and staff training regarding TDM’s
Family to Family will be offering training to supervisors/staff and community partners regarding Team Decision Making. (See Attached  Flyer)
5) CASA Issues

a. New training Session beginning this month
A new round of CASA’s will begin training the middle of November.

b.    CASA order has been changed to limit access. This is a result of motions filed in Peoria County Court. The States Attorney’s office, CASA’s attorney and DCFS attorneys have been included in this process.   

Agencies will need clarification in regard to what can be released to CASA. Also a protocol needs to be developed regarding obtaining release of information’s for our wards.

6) Other Issues or Concerns
Concern regarding Lifeline Family Advocacy Center obtaining appropriate consents was also discussed. LFAC has consent from the parents; however if the youth are wards of DCFS, a consent for release of information must be signed by the DCFS guardian as well.

FYI… LFAC will be hosting parent café’s with Strengthening Families. Also they host a class “Removing the Obstacles” which meetings the 4th Thursday of every month which is open to our clients.

7) Next Meeting Date
THURSDAY, JANUARY 28, 11:30am

Peoria County Board Room… Guest Speaker: Cynthia Richter, DCFS

Quality Assurance.

Family to Family Team Decision Making (TDM) Training for Community Partners

Tuesday, December 1

1:30-3pm

DCFS Peoria Field Office

Come learn about the Team Decision Making Process, the role of Community Partners, and the new Facilitated Family Meeting process for at risk adoptions and delinquent youth involved in the child welfare system.

Please RSVP to Michelle Spanbauer at 682-4621 or mspanbauerf2f@yahoo.com
**An additional training will be held from 10:30am-12:00pm  for child welfare supervisors and staff.  If unable to attend the afternoon session, you may register for the morning session.

